CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

26TH AUGUST, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, D. Rogers,



J. Spink and A. Westwood

· Previous record – matters arising:

· Street Lighting PFI – if successful the City Council would still need to find approx. £.5m

· Housing Market Renewal Fund – Bob Osborne to report at next weeks joint meeting on current position

· Replacement school for St. Clements and Radclyffe Primary Schools – approve to be funded by a combination of targeted capital receipts

· John Spink to prepare a report for submission to this meeting and also to the Leader, Deputy Leader and Lead Member for Education on future funding plans for capital schemes

· Adoption of Data Protection Policy – APPROVED for submission to Council – leaflet to be produced for all Council staff

· Despatch of agenda and reports – Keith Clare reported on a request from the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel for their agenda and reports to be posted to them instead of the present arrangement whereby they collected them from their pigeon holes – Alan Eastwood to discuss the matter with Councillor Holt – David Hunter to explain the SOLAR System to Councillors Hinds and Murphy

· Proposal for capital expenditure – following schemes approved:

· Demolition of former Kersal High School - £76,568

· Land north side of Hampson Street compensation payment £4,900

· Finance Monthly Update – specific reference to:-

· 2001 Census data on FSS

· AGMA Joint Working – proposal for Salford to be lead provider for Computer Audit

· Final Accounts signed 3rd August

· Participatory budgeting

· Cash reconciliation

· Payroll all returns P11D’s etc produced on time

· Debtors – reviewing all older debts to see what is recoverable

· Creditors – monthly performance comparable with top quartile

· Reviewing purchasing processes 

· Dispute with nPower – barrister has suggested a figure to be lodged with the courts

· Leisure Trust – Business Plan to be discussed at meeting to be held on 27th August – full details of costs required – outstanding issues on 

VAT

· 2004/05 Formula Grant – Impact of 2001 Census Data – if it had been applied to Salford for 2003/04 it would have resulted in a loss of £2m – John Spink had written to the ODPM seeking clarification on certain issues –Councillor Hinds to send a letter to the Council’s M.P.’s

· Corporate Services Budget Monitoring:

· Current underspend of £122k

· Salford Advance and IT Net report due in near future on grading of key posts

· Enterprise XP –should be an invest to save proposal

· Funding for the NPHL contact centre needs to be determined

· Introduction of new licensing regulations, configuration of SAP for Leisure Trust, and LIFT legal costs to be met from salary underspend

· Virus Protection – Dave Rogers commented on the events that had happened over the weekend when the Council had been attacked by a number or viruses. In general the Council’s virus protection had worked, certain schools had been infected a limited number of the Council’s own p.c.’s had been infected but all core servers were O.K. Dave Rogers to (a) inform Jill Baker of the situation and (b) provide Alan Westwood with an update by tomorrow. Suggest to Education that they arrange for an officer to go to each school before they reopen to check the p.c.’s. Elected Members to be informed how to update the virus protection system on their p.c.’s at home

· Web Access Policy for Council Staff – 

(John Spink declared an interest in this item)

Dave Rogers submitted a report on the proposed replacement of the Websense Web Filtering System with the SurfControl Web Filter. AGREED that the policy regarding accessibility to sites be implemented Council but with exceptions to certain groups e.g. Social Services re advice on drugs, to be linked to security and privacy policy             Dave Rogers to e-mail all users accordingly. Alan Westwood to recommend to Directors Team that staff are allowed a maximum of 30 minutes per day to access none work related sites

· Interim Audit Memorandum 2002/03 – noted Briefing required for Councillor Hinds on the reports going to Audit Sub-committee on 1st September.

· Land at Springfield Lane / Trinity Way – APPROVAL to the disposal of the site to Urban Splash

· The ODPM had requested a briefing note on the Customer Contact Centre and homeworking for a possible visit to the City be Nick Rainsford M.P.

